
From: SC Flood Fund <scfloodfund@yourfoundation.org>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov
CC: Jenni MeyerJenni@yourfoundation.org

JoAnn TurnquistJoAnn@yourfoundation.org
Date: 1/8/2016 10:56:57 AM

Subject: Weekly Financial Report
Attachments: financial report 01-08-16.xls

Holly,
 
I hope you are having a great Friday despite the dreary weather. Please see the attached financial 
report. These are the totals to date that reflect online donations. As before, if you want detailed 
information behind the online donation you can find that at the link provided by Jenni. Expenses and 
total available in the fund will be reconciled by our committee meeting on the 15th. I’ll be sure to 
update you with that information once it is available to me.
 
Further, next week I will provide you an edited list of donors that the Governor may want to write a 
personal thank you note. I’ll drop the notecards off you to you next week as well as those arrived 
yesterday afternoon.  
 
Have a wonderful weekend!
 
Dana Bruce Fulmer
SC Flood Relief Fund
Central Carolina Community Foundation
P. 803.254.5601
F. 803.799.6663
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